### February 22, 2012

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a regular meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Department at 7:00 p.m. Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek, Selectman George Crouse and Selectman Glee McAnanly. Also present were members of the public and press.

#### (1) Call to Order

Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

# (2) Approval of the Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to approve the February 8, 2012 Board of Selectmen meeting minutes.

## (3) Comments from the Public

None

### (4) Correspondence

- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Stephen Singer dated February 22, 2012, notifying the town of his intention to extend the fence that exists on his property. He stated that he believes that the location of the fence is on his property but when the town cleaned up the lot, they removed the boundary markers. Mr. Singer wanted to notify the town of his intentions in the event the fence ends up on town property. A motion was made by Mr. Crouse and seconded by Mrs. McAnanly to add this item as an action item on the agenda. Discussion: Mrs. McAnanly asked if there were any Planning & Zoning issues. Mr. Haberek stated there was not. The vote was 3-0 in favor of adding this item as an action item on the agenda. A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to approve Mr. Singer erecting a fence on what could be part of town property.
- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Fini McGlinchey, Owner of the Old Mystic General Store, dated January 30, 2012, expressing her concerns with the town joining Ledge Light Health District.
- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Jim Truscio, Executive Director of the Stonington COMO, dated February 21, 2012, expressing his concerns with the town joining Ledge Light Health District.
- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Blunt White, Chairman EDC, dated February 13, 2012 requesting a copy of Ledge Light Health District's proposal.
- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Alan Rustici, Elm Ridge Golf Course, dated February 13, 2012 expressing his concern with the town joining Ledge Light Health District.
- Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Carol Kanabis, owner of Bravo Bravo, dated February 13, 2012, expressing her concern with the town joining Ledge Light Health District.

### (5) Resignation

### **Economic Development Commission**

Mr. Haberek took in correspondence from Dan Barber dated February 9, 2012 stating that he was resigning from the EDC.

#### (6) Old Business

### Approval of January 11, 2012 Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to approve the January 11, 2012 Board of Selectmen meeting minutes.

## (7) Comments from the Public

- Ms. Gail Shea asked the Selectmen what they knew about the guardrails on River Road
  and if there is anything the town can do about them. She further stated that she did not
  think they looked very pleasing.
- Mr. Ed Hart stated that he saw a news story in the paper that day about the blight ordinance. He stated that for the record, he opposes it. He further stated that he was concerned with the message it may convey to potential developers and feels that we need to go back and address the ordinance.

# (8) Comments from the Selectmen

Mr. Haberek stated that there will be a public hearing on March 14, 2012 at 6:00 p.m.

## (9) Adjourn

There being no further business to come before this Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kfistine Bell

**Recording Secretary**